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I. Southwest Partnership Updates:

1. Funding Update: Southwest Partnership Inc. was awarded a $100,000 grant from the Goldseker Foundation that was dependent on the $100,000 being matched by the Southwest Partnership's institutional partners. The anchor institutions have currently contributed funding that is a little better than matching-- $115,000. The SWP now has total funding of $215,000 from Goldseker and the institutions as well as donations from residents, $4,500 from a project working with the Community Action Network (a student group at the UMB School of Social Work), and commitment from the Citizen's Planning and Housing Association (CPHA) for $6,000 for hosting their Opportunity Collaborative presentation on March 21st.  The Southwest Partnership Inc. budget is  currently estimated at $325,000 to $375,000, but there is also provision for raising an extra $50,000 for a marketing, and $50,000 for developing neighborhood leadership. Goldseker has offered to host a lunchtime event with other foundations in the city to ask for funding now that the match is made.

2. Board of Directors Update: Up until now the Southwest Partnership has been reliant on a Steering Committee made up of representatives from the neighborhoods, the institutions, but will now, after a vote by the Steering Committee, consolidate down to a Board with one official voting representative from each neighborhood, anchor institution, and committee, who will each get one vote.

3. The Vision Plan is almost ready to be released to the community. It will go out via email the week of the 9th and will be available on the website as well (southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org). There will also be a celebration of the plan, but that takes time to plan and the SWP doesn't want to delay having the plan available. The Vision Plan and the celebration will be a way to tell the story of the neighborhoods and to celebrate the neighborhoods. The plan isn't the end—any project will need to have a public comment period and will need to have the support of stakeholders before it is implemented. The Vision Plan is a way to say that the community has a vision for the area and needs to be consulted.

4. March 7th—community engagement meeting for residents to find out about the SWP, the plan, and to voice any questions or concerns they may have from 12-2 at the Urban Business Center (1200 W. Baltimore St.)

5. Executive Director search—the search committee advertised and is about to make a recommendation to the Board. The Board will decide how to proceed and will make the final selection. 

II. Committee Chair Election

1. Responsibilities: to hold one open meeting a month at a time and on a day that doesn't conflict with other SWP or neighborhood association meetings. To make sure the meeting is publicized and has an agenda available, that minutes are distributed within a month, and that the meeting is run fairly and productively. The Chair will also serve on the Board of Directors representing the interests, views, and opinions of the Committee rather than their own interests or views. They will work with the ED to keep them up to date and coordinate projects. 

2. Nominations: Josh Harris, Scot Kashnow, Daniel Rodenburg

1. Daniel Rodenburg: has lived in the neighborhood for two years, chose to live here, wants to promote the community with the right type of promotion and ensure that change happens. Is a CHAP representative for Union Square.

2. Scott Kashnow: when the SWP started thought that it was really important that the story of the neighborhood be told from the perspective of the people who live there, and who want to explain why this is a great place. Wants to get the story out there and really promote the neighborhoods. The Vision Plan is a huge part of marketing the neighborhood, people need to see what is here—the parks, the squares, the architecture, great people. More stories need to be told/added to the website (such as Sunflower Village)--positive stories. Also need to work on preservation (maybe splitting the Committees). Preservation is working with the city to preserve the houses that the community wants to preserve and figuring out which houses aren't safe to preserve. Feels very strong that it is important that the Preservation and Promotion committee be a strong committee to figure out how to have a paid staff position to market the neighborhoods. 

3. Josh Harris: a community guy, focused on empowering communities, and helping this community rebrand itself. Marketing and promotions background, active in the community, works a lot with kids. All about telling stories and reaching out to the people that the stories impact. Also has Board of Directors experience.

4. Election Results: Josh Harris elected chair. 

III. New website: southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org, please view and comment. It definitely needs new pictures.

IV. Plan distribution—suggestions for the Board

1. Where should paper copies of the plan go? Neighborhood associations, one copy for each committee, funders, a place in the neighborhoods where people can view it (NDC, library, Clay Pots, CUPs), if anchor institutions get a copy they should put it in a place that people can see it.

2. Other options include a mass mailing with a link to the website, QRC code, a thumb drive to distribute copies to elected and city officials. 

3. Could use posters to direct people to places they can use the plan.

4. Instead of having a paper copy be a than you have a picture of everyone who worked on the plan as the thank you. 

V. Plan Celebration: Shawn Tarrant, Jamie Pitts, Dotie Page, and Sherry Scible interested in working on planning the Celebration with the group from the Steering Committee. Suggestions for where to hold the event included the B&O's outdoor space and local squares, although Carroll Park is currently planned as it is a neutral location and the regional park in the area. 

VI. Announcements 

1. March 10th CHAP hearing for 14 S. Schroeder St. The hearing for the Arch Lot has been rescheduled. 

